

Robert W. Payne

Deputy General Counsel
August 1, 2019
Ruth V. Watkins

President, the University of Utah

201 President’s Circle

Salt Lake City, Utah 84112

RE: Interim Rule R6-400A:  Student Civil Liberties Clarifications 

Dear President Watkins:

As I believe you know, last year the Utah Legislature passed the Student Civil Liberties Protection Act, Utah Code Ann. §53B-27-302 (the “Act”).  That Act provides protections for student civil liberties and requires the USHE institutions to update (where necessary) and record relevant institutional policies in the Utah Administrative Code.  The deadline for compliance is today, August 1, 2019.
For the past year, the Board of Regents has been working with Governor’s Office and the USHE institutions to determine the best process for compliance with the Act.  This week, the Board of Regents filed three administrative rules with Utah Office of Administrative Rules addressing student due process rights, first amendment rights, and second amendment rights.  Each of these rules attaches the relevant policies from the USHE institutions.
In reviewing and comparing our Student Code (Policy 6-400) to these draft administrative rules, it became apparent that certain clarifications are needed in our policy in order to bring that policy into alignment with Utah law and the administrative rules filed this week.  Although a rewrite of the Student Code is currently underway, the timeline for completion of that rewrite is still several months away.  Therefore, an interim rule is necessary to bring the current Student Code into complete alignment with the administrative rules.  
Attached, please find a draft interim rule that provides the necessary clarifications to our current Student Code.  We are requesting that you use your authority as President to implement this rule on an interim basis.  The draft has been vetted and approved by the Office of General Counsel, the Office of the Dean of Students and Robert Flores.  It will be presented as an informational matter to the Institutional Policy Committee, the Executive Committee the Senate and the Full Senate at their next meetings.  We will then continue our work on the fuller rewrite of the Student Code with the goal of moving that rewrite through the approval process (including the issues clarified in the interim rule) before the end of the current academic year.

Sincerely,
Robert W. Payne 

Deputy General Counsel
Enclosure
cc:  
Brian Burton
Robert Flores
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Salt Lake City, Utah 84112-9018
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